
Braeburn Valley Civic Association 
Sections I & II 

Minutes 

May 18, 2022 

Braeburn Valley Civic Association Meeting 

Location: Bayland Community Center6400 Bissonet St 

Board Members: Bert Ruiz President (present) 

Darren Spriggs Treasurer (present) 

John Loe Vice President (present) 

Matt Williams At Large (not present) 

Barbara Haney Treasurer (present) 

 
I. 6:30 Meeting called to order by Bert Ruiz.  

II. Bert Ruiz introduced the board. 

III. Review and Approval of February 16, 2022, Minutes. Approved by Lance Rosborough and 

George Mercado seconded it.  

 

IV. Treasurer’s Report by Darren Spriggs. Our waste fees have gone up approx. $70 per 

month beginning March 1, 2022, but it has not affected our yearly dues and will remain at 

$300. Current annual budget is $38,884. Actual (realized) is $29,611. Projected 2022 

surplus is $9700. 

 
V. 6:45 pm Traffic Speed and Volume Control Project  

• Project Update. A Traffic Study Committees was assembled with 

representatives from Bonham Acres (4) and Braeburn Valley (3). That 

committee will serve as liaison between the City of Houston and both 

neighborhoods.. A total of 16 devises were placed throughout Braeburn 

Valley and Bonham Acres that will track volume and speed of traffic.  

*Timeline – tracking is done for 7 days (thru approx. May 23). Data will be 

organized and looked at for approximately 3 weeks following. 

• Next Steps – The committee will meet with the city to review data  the  

traffic study in May, identify recommendations, and schedule the next city 

neighborhood meeting.  At that meeting residents will vote on a temporary 

structure improve the traffic situation, then the temporary traffic barrier will 

be put up, then once again the traffic will be monitored, data 

collected/studied and given to the neighborhoods to start the process of 

identifying   permanent structure.  

 

VI. 7:05 pm Community Issues.  

* Hideaway Circle – House across the street from Lance Roseborough, the lawn has 

been cut.  

* Trash taken away from the detention pond.  

* Several residents agree that the number of gunshots seems to have decreased 

over the recent weeks.  

* Two of our neighborhood meeting notice signs have been stolen since February. 

  

VII. 7:40 Move to adjourn by Dick Ackerman, and motion seconded by Christine Mckeon. 


